

NEWSLETTER #4 – 18 APRIL 2022

This newsletter contains information about:

- ✓ Scavenger Hunt
- ✓ HV Registration
- ✓ Club Fees
- ✓ Club Nights
- ✓ Coaches and Managers
- ✓ Training
- √ Fixtures
- ✓ Information Book

- ✓ Club Communication
- ✓ Merchandise
- ✓ Club Events
- ✓ Uniforms
- ✓ Junior Country Championships (JCC)
- ✓ Senior Country Championships (SCC)
- ✓ Junior State
 Championships (JSC)
- ✓ Committee
- ✓ Canteen duty
- ✓ Level 1 Coaching and Umpiring Courses
- ✓ Training gear



SCAVENGER HUNT

The Bendigo Senjuns Hockey Club Scavenger Hunt will take place on Sunday 1 May from 2pm! Start getting your team together now! Teams will be made up of 3-5 people per car - any ages. No age limits: EVERYONE is welcome! The event will run strictly 2pm – 5pm, followed by prize announcements, drinks and dinner at the pub. There will be great prizes to be won!!

We need more donations of prizes! Please donate!!

Please give your donations to Kerri Boyd. Kerri can be found at most games (Mondays and Sundays), or at training on Wednesdays. Thanks in advance for helping make this event a huge success as it has been in the past years.

HOCKEY VICTORIA REGISTRATION

If you have not done so already, please complete your registration with Hockey Victoria. Link is here: https://www.revolutionise.com.au/bjhc/registration/.

Players need to register as a 'playing member'.

Non-playing club members should register as a 'non-playing member'.

I have been informed that people are having issues registering using the 5-game flexible option. I have reported this to HCV and hopefully this will be rectified soon.

CLUB FEES

Our Treasurer Bridget Green will send out invoices for club fees and uniforms throughout the year. Club fee information can be found in our Information Book on our website. We ask that all fees to be paid by 31 July 2022. Family discounts are available. Should any Bendigo Senjuns Hockey club members have any problems paying fees, please speak to Bridget and she can arrange a payment plan to help you out.



CLUB NIGHTS

Get down to The Lake View Hotel when you can for drinks, meal and a chat with your hockey community mates.

https://www.lakeviewhotelbendigo.com.au/. Club Nights have been planned and are now listed on our website ('Events' page: https://www.revolutionise.com.au/bjhc/events/list/).

Our next Club Night is on Sunday 22 May 3pm - 5pm.

COACHES AND MANAGERS

We welcome the following coaches and managers:

U10 mixed:

Co-Coaches: Abi Alexander and Rob Murdoch

• Open Senior Mens:

Coach: Rob MurdochManager: Matt Ahearn

Reminder that ALL coaches in 2022 undertake the <u>Community Coaching General Principles (CCGP)</u> <u>course</u> (at a minimum) by May 2022. If you are a coach and have already completed this, please send me your certificate. If you have not yet completed this (or any higher coaching courses), please do so ASAP.

TRAINING

Training has started: Wednesday 5.30pm for Juniors, 6.30pm for Seniors.

FIXTURES

Games have started for many teams so far. The Masters competition will begin on Wednesday 27 April. Fixtures for games are listed online here: https://www.revolutionise.com.au/bjhc/fixtures/.

INFORMATION BOOK

The updated Information Book for the 2022 winter season has been updated and is now online! This will have a lot of information about our club that should be able to answer any of your questions. Link: https://www.revolutionise.com.au/bjhc/information-book/.

CLUB COMMUNICATION

Our club communicates primarily via website, Facebook and email. Please follow our Facebook page to keep up to date with updates and other information: https://www.facebook.com/SenjunsHockeyClub/. Our website address is: https://www.revolutionise.com.au/bjhc/home/.

MERCHANDISE

We are currently confirming our new merchandise for this year!! You will be able to buy the items locally with a short turnaround period and can buy items during the year! Yay! Stay tuned for more information...



CLUB EVENTS

Our club events are listed on this page: https://www.revolutionise.com.au/bjhc/events/calendar/. Please check regularly to see what is coming up. Events are also discussed or added to Facebook.

UNIFORMS

Janette Rosedale is the person to see to arrange your uniform. Uniforms can be collected at training sessions from Janette. Junior uniforms are loaned for the year, Senior uniforms are to be purchased and you will be invoiced for them. Janette: rosedaletjle@gmail.com.

JUNIOR COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS (JCC): 14 AND 15 MAY 2022

Well done to those Bendigo Senjuns players who have been selected to play for a JCC team this year!

SENIOR COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS (SCC): 11 JUNE 2022 – 13 JUNE 2022

Good luck to those players who will be playing in this competition!

JUNIOR STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS (JSC): 30 JUNE 2022 – 3 JULY 2022

Well done to those Bendigo Senjuns players who have been selected to play for the Lightning JSC team this year!

COMMITTEE

We are still looking for someone to take up the Membership Officer role on the Committee.

The role of Membership Officer is to focus on Club experience for members and develop ways to increase Club participation and membership. The Membership Officer has a strong role in Club communications, liaising with the Secretary and Publicity Officers as required. This role has a focus on Club culture and works to actively improve the experience of those involved in Bendigo Senjuns Hockey Club, including offering Exit Interviews with exiting members.

This is not a big role but a fun one! If you are interested, please email the club.



CANTEEN DUTY

Yes - the canteen at the Bendigo Hockey Facility will be running this year!!!

ALL club members (or their family members if the club member is young) will be expected to volunteer for at least ONE session in the canteen during Senjuns' rostered times in 2022. I will email more info about this in the future. Note: Juniors are encouraged to assist – they can serve but only people 15yrs+ can use the coffee machine.

Please consider applying to obtain your Responsible of Service of Alcohol (RSA) so you will be able to sell alcohol when this is for sale in the canteen.

LEVEL 1 COACHING AND UMPIRING COURSES

We are still waiting to hear about when these courses will run in Bendigo. Stay tuned for more info...

MORE TRAINING GEAR NEEDED?

We are keeping a Wish List of items to purchase when we get more grants. If you know of anything you have used at other training sessions that you think our club would benefit from, please let us know via email.